Mia. 28 curo

His Excellency

Peter John Westmacott

Ambassador

The Embassy of the United Kingdom of Great Britain
and North Ireland

3100 Massachusetts Avenue, NW.

Washington, D.C. 20008

Dear Mr. Ambassador:

At your earliest convenience, please forward the enclosed letter to Secretary of
State for Energy and Climate Change Amber Rudd, MP. We have also forwarded
an electronic copy of the letter to the U.S. Embassy in London. I greatly

appreciate your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

JdLhlcialy

Enclosure



MAR 28 201

!

Amber Rudd, MP

Secretary of State for Energy and Climate Change
3 Whitehall Place

London SWIA 2AW

Dear Madam Secretary:

| am writing about the sustainability of U.S. forests and the U.S. wood pellet industry. Some
media outlets and non-governmental organizations have questioned the ability of southemn

U.S. forest areas to supply sustainable biomass to the United Kingdom (UK) and the European
Union (EU). On the contrary, the U.S. wood pellet industry increases our forested area, reduces
greenhouse gas emissions, and improves U.S. forest management practices.

The Forest Service, an agency of the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA), supports
sustainable stewardship of more than 600 million acres of forestland across the United States,
including more than 400 million acres (161.87 million hectares) of private land. Our latest
inventory showed that the amount of forested land in the southermn United States increased by

55 million acres (22.26 million hectares) from 2007 to 2012. Beyond its domestic mandate, the
U.S. Forest Service is one of the most respected forestry research organizations in the world and
supports sustainable stewardship of forests via technical cooperation in more than 80 countries.

Biomass generation provides significant greenhouse gas benefits to the UK, due to reduced fossil
fuel combustion. In addition, demand for wood pellets also delivers compelling carbon and
societal benefits to the United States. Independent analysis undertaken on this issue has
consistently shown that demand for wood pellets promotes U.S. forest growth and reduces risks
to U.S. forests. A study by Duke University and North Carolina State University found that
increasing demand for wood pellets tfrom the UK and EU has increased U.S. forested areas and
investments in U.S. forestry. This is a direct result of more effective and intense management by
forest owners as they strive to increase the value of their forests and optimize biomass
production and use. A December 2014 study, conducted on behalf of USDA by Abt, Abt, Galik
and Skog, drew similar conclusions.

If there is a risk of greater carbon emissions from forests in the United States, it can be attributed
more to the loss of forested areas from development, increasing forest health disturbances (i.e.
forest fire), and the aging of our forest sink, and less so to U.S. wood biomass generation.
Forests with little or no economic value are at greater risk of conversion to non-forest uses,
whereas viable markets for wood and wood fiber raise the value of forest lands and encourage






